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Message from The Editor, Miss Barker 

This is issue 300 of the 

Warblington School 

Weekly Newsletter! It has 

become a brilliant 

platform to celebrate our school achievements 

and inform our community of upcoming events 

and information. It has got bigger and better week 

by week with the amazing things we do here. I would like to say thank you to all of our students 

that have featured, brightened the pages and informed the wider public as well as our staff who 

have submitted articles and made me aware of upcoming items to report on. Here's to many 

more fantastic editions! 

Key Dates for the Summer Term: Week B 

Tuesday 28th June 

Year 5 Open Afternoon 

3:00pm-5:00pm 

See poster on page 9 

Wednesday 29th June 
Year 11 Class of 2022 

Prom 

Thursday 30th June Sports Day 

Warblington Transition Team 

I would like to take this opportunity to thank my 

amazing Transition Team this year who have  

supported me in delivering assemblies to Year 5  

students from local primary schools in our area. 

Melissa has performed to an exceptional standard 

through singing and playing her guitar to inspire  

students of what they can achieve through our  

Performing Arts Department. In addition to this, all 

four students have shared their positive experiences 

of Warblington School and the steps in place to  

support transitioning to secondary school. I am so 

proud of how the four students conducted  

themselves and they have been a credit to the school 

when delivering to the eleven schools who we  

visited. Well done and thank you! 

Mrs Griffin, Year 5 Transition Coordinator 

Warblington Transition Team 

Jamie H, Zac H, Melissa A & Ella M 
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Sports Week 2022 

This week has been Sports Week with a variety of activities for students and staff to take part in 

including from outside organisations. Everyone has been able to try some familiar and new 

sports this week to show them the diverse range of sports available. On Monday, staff came into 

school wearing their sporting attire showing our students what sports they like to take part in 

outside of school. A huge thank you to the PE Department for organising such an amazing Sports 

Week and to all the staff and students that took part and in some cases, led their own events. 

We are looking forward to Sports Day next week! 



Computing Weekly Shout Out! 

The Computing Department would like to give a massive 

shout out to following students: 

Year 7: Nolan B Year 8: Mariam B Year 9: Peter S 

Year 10: Peter C 

Well done for all your hard work this week in Computing!  

Mr Chate, Computing 

SHOUT 

OUT! 
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Sports Council 

We have a dedicated team of Sports Council members within the PE Department who aid the  

department, take part in regular sporting activities and fixtures and support their peers. This 

week we are going to start to get to know some our members and their sporting activities. 

Amelie G - Plays Football 

for Portsmouth FC 

Taylor D - Plays  

Cricket for Emsworth Charlie W - Karate 

Mitchell B - Football and 

his team won the  

Hampshire Cup 

Deniz A - Handball &  

Basketball 

Summer H - Handball &  

Basketball 

Junior P - Football &  

Basketball 

Freddie B - Football 

Mrs Griffin, PE 
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Warblington Race for Life 

The countdown is on for Warblington's first ever Race For Life 
event taking place on Friday 15th July in the afternoon!  

Students and staff will be taking part in this fun event raising money for Cancer Research UK 
through sponsorship from family and friends. We hope for every participant to raise a minimum 

of £5.00 each where possible. 

The event will take place during school time with students leaving the school grounds  
in groups accompanied by staff to complete one of two distances, 2 miles or 3 miles with the  

option to walk or run. The route incorporates the cycle path along the side of the school and the 
Hayling Billy cycle trail. 

Students choose their distance and whether they want to walk or run. This event is not about 
what time you complete it in, it’s about taking part, having fun and raising money and  

awareness. Our Race For Life is being supported by Cancer Research and everyone taking part will 
receive a t-shirt to decorate before hand and a medal on completion. Thank you! 

 Mrs West, Student Support & Guidance Manager  

Eco Committee Update 

This week the Eco Club have been tackling the litter around the 

school site. The first survey yielded 3 bags of litter and 47 plastic 

bottles which was shocking. However, the next survey showed a great  

improvement with 12 plastic bottles and less than half a bag of litter. 

We will continue to monitor. We have 50 bins 

around the school and it is possible to have no 

litter. Everyone needs to play their part. 

We are continuing with our air pollution survey 

with Hampshire County Council. The data so far 

is showing that there is a lot of variation in the 

readings. Next week we will start to work on 

our campaign to raise awareness of air  

pollution within our school community. 

On Tuesday 28th June we will be raising our 

Eco School flag which has arrived after we  

successfully became an Eco School with  

Distinction. There will be a ceremony at 

11:30am with local dignitaries in attendance. 



T: 02392 475480     E: admin@warblingtonschool.co.uk      W: www.warblingtonschool.co.uk 

Headteacher:  Mike Hartnell    

Year 11 Class of 2022 Leavers 

The Year 11 GCSE exams have come to an end and hence their time at school. On Thursday Year 

11 had an emotional final assembly in the hall presented by their Head of Year and attended by 

their teachers. It’s not the end yet though, with the Class of 2022 Prom next week and results 

day in August, where they will find out that all their hard work has paid off. 

We wish you all the best of luck for the future and look forward to hearing what you all  

decide to study at college and beyond and the careers you decide are right for you. 

Here is a tweet from your proud Headteacher, Mr Hartnell... 
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Milk Bottle Top Collection 

We are collecting milk bottle 

tops for the Solent MS  

Therapy Centre! Please  

collect and bring your bottle 

tops into Reception.  

Plastic milk bottle tops only.  

Thank you for your support!  

This Weeks Top 10 Students for Pride Points 

Well done to all of our students for their hard work this week! 

Year 7 Year 8 Year 9 Year 10 

Cayden C Felix C Irina U Elliott J 

Remzi C Daisey H Cody F Benjamin M 

Kaynin K Matthew C Maddy B Spencer W 

Logan M Sophie J Caitlyn M David A 

Mille-Ruby T Archie H Isobel W Billy S 

Lauren C Amelia T Owen S Taylor D 

Kyra H Chloe C Chloe T Joshua G 

Jesse H Kira M Keane H Will F 

Layton D Leah S Ethan R Hayley S 

Rylan B Leyla S Georgia A Mason H 

PE Star of the Week 

The PE Department 

For the amazing Sports Week they have organised for our students and staff this 

week! Thank you from everyone at Warblington! PE 

Pen Recycling 

We collect pens to be recycled, please bring any 

pens for recycling to Reception or give them to 

your tutor. 

All pens accepted: ball point pens, highlighters, 

whiteboard pens, permanent markers etc. 

Help us to recycle and 

stop items needlessly  

going to landfill!  

Thank you! 

The Eco Committee 
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